
From: Alan Deutsch (DCAS)  
Sent: Thursday, September 20, 2018 12:17 PM 
To: 'yoavrgonen@gmail.com' <yoavrgonen@gmail.com> 
Subject: RE: Freedom of Information Request - Security Guard Funding (Legal FOIL AUG 2018 No. 5) 
 
Mr. Gonen, 
 
I’m writing in response to your Freedom of Information Request, copied below, for a list of schools that 
received funding in fiscal years 2017 and 2018 under the Non-Public School Security Guard 
Reimbursement Program, including the amount of reimbursement received in each fiscal year. 
 
A report including the requested information is enclosed. 
 
Please note that a number of system-generated emails will follow this correspondence. 
 
    Sincerely, 
 
      Alan Deutsch 
 
 
Alan Deutsch | Senior Counsel 
Records Access Officer/Open Data Coordinator 
P: (212) 386-6226 | adeutsch@dcas.nyc.gov  

 

 
 
Sent: Tuesday, August 7, 2018 1:17 PM 

Request Title: school security 3  
 
Request Description: Under the provisions of the New York Freedom of Information Law, Article 6 of 
the Public Officers Law, I am requesting a list of non-public schools that received funding in fiscal 
years 2017 and 2018 stemming from Local Law 2 for provision of security guards, including a 
breakdown of how much each school received in each of those fiscal years.  

Name:  
Yoav Gonen  
Email:  
yoavrgonen@gmail.com  
Phone Number:  
(646) 229-8322  
Street Address (line 1):  
129 Baltic St.  
Street Address (line 2):  
Apt 6D  
City:  
Brooklyn  
State:  
NY  
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Zip Code:  
11201  
 


